Subdivisionandzoning

From: Stephanie Schaffer <sas39@me.com>

Sent: Monday, March 29, 2021 12:40 PM

To: Subdivisionandzoning

Cc: Danny

Subject: PROTEST of rezoning application for 10317 Hassett Road, PUD case # PUD-1813
Attachments: IMG_2230.JPG; ATT00001.txt; IMG_2231.JPG; ATT00002.txt; IMG_2232.JPG; ATT00003.txt; IMG_

2233.JPG; ATT00004.txt; 3.25.21 6.03PM.JPG; ATT00005.txt; 3.24.2021 10.13 AM.JPG; ATT00006.txt;
2.23.21 Trash.JPG

To Whom it May Concern,

| am writing to express my concern over the rezoning application at 10317 Hassett Rd (PUD-1813). | am an owner within
500 ft of this property and it directly affects my properties at 2213 NE 100th St and 2121 Sea Smoke. | fear that any
changes to the zoning will make matters worse than they already are (please see attached photos). | ask that you help
my family and | by DENYING application PUD-1813 for rezoning.

The majority of those that would be directly affected by these changes are families who chose to live in this area
decades ago because it was peaceful, quiet, and beautiful. Many of our neighbors have put a great deal of time and
effort into creating f and cultivating their homes and properties here because of the beauty of the land and its sense of
peace and tranquility. It has truly been a place to get away from it all. At least it used to be.

What has been occurring at 10317 Hassett Road is a violation of our right to quiet and peaceful enjoyment of our homes
and land. This monstrosity creates a sense of danger and fear along with what appear to be extreme environmental
violations. It is simply not safe and sets a bad example. If people can accumulate trash, debris, possibly hazardous
waste, and burn items at will here, what is to stop people from doing so in other areas of Oklahoma City? Just because a
person owns property, it does not give them the right to act recklessly with complete disregard for families, neighbors,
the land, and the community at large.

Please help us protect our community by DENYING the rezoning application for 10317 Hassett Road PUD 1813. | greatly
appreciate your time and consideration. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,
Stephanie Schaffer
























